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Ms. Wyatt called the regular meeting of the Middle Peninsula-Northern Neck Local Human Rights Committee to order at 1:00 p.m. on October 27, 2014 at The Brambles Day Support in Mathews, Virginia.  Board Members in attendance were:  Robin Wyatt, Kathy Powell, Carl Gerster,  Donna Cairns, and Claudette Henderson.  Agency representatives included:  Kenny Mickens – Adjust to Life Behavioral Services, Brian Clemmons – Bridges, Travis Alley – Brothers’ Keeper, Mary McClary – Eastern Virginia Adult Care, Alwakco Sumler and Semaj White – Empowering Youth for Positive Change, Kevin Paluszak – Heart Havens,  Diona Sheffield –Middle Peninsula Adult Care, Joanne Brown and Chuck Walsh – Middle Peninsula  Northern  Neck Community Services Board, Anne Allen – New Day Counseling, Bill Williams – Pathways Counseling Services, Patrizia Nesbitt, Stephanie Nesbitt, and April  Hogge – SOLA, Inc., Rick Briggs – The Brambles, Lanette Wood and Angela Newman – Wall Residences.  Also in attendance were Timothy Jones and Simona Haqq, Human Rights Advocates, John Barrett, State Human Rights Committee Member, and Gail Slaughter, Administrative Support.

Approval of Agenda – Ms. Henderson moved approval of the agenda as presented.  Dr. Cairns seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

Minutes – Mr. Gerster moved approval of the July 28, 2014 minutes.  Dr. Cairns seconded the motion which passed unanimously.  

Public Comment – Ms. Wood reported that Angela Newman would begin attending LHRC meetings for Wall Residences.  Mr. Jones said that they would need to complete a cooperative agreement.

Program Presentation  - The Brambles – Mr. Briggs said that they were getting ready to become an ICFMR facility.  They will also be opening a new day support building, located next door.

New Business  

Middle Peninsula Adult Care is requesting affiliation and approval of their program rules of conduct, behavior management plan, and policies and procedures.  Dr. Cairns moved approval of granting affiliation.  Ms. Powell seconded the motion which passed unanimously.  Mr. Jones noted that in their behavior management plan, page 2, item 5, it refers to rewards.  He said that they needed a policy stating what the rewards will be.  Ms. Sheffield said that she would send this information to Mr. Jones.  Dr. Cairns moved to accept the behavior management policies with the revisions as noted.  Ms. Henderson seconded the motion which passed unanimously.  Mr. Jones noted that in their policy on page 23, it talks about mechanical restraints.  This can’t be used.  Items number 12 and 13 need to be removed.  Mr. Jones noted that items on pages 24 and 25 addressing research need to be removed.  Ms. Powell moved approval of the program rules with the changes as noted.  Dr. Cairns seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

Ms. Wood notified the Committee that Wall Residences had two additional homes.  Their addresses are:  2266 Hayes Road, Hayes, VA 23072 and 8482 Navajo Trail, Gloucester, VA 23061.

The Middle Peninsula Northern Neck Community Services Board notified the Committee of an additional site added to its license to provide emergency services/crisis intervention.  The address of this site is 26 Office Park Drive, Kilmarnock, VA 22482.  Ms. Brown explained that this will eventually become a CIT site.  She explained that the same previously approved policies will be followed.

The Brambles requested affiliation/notified the Committee of a new site for a Day Support Program.  The address is 401 Main Street, Mathews, Virginia 23109.  Mr. Briggs explained that this site will serve individuals who work better with a smaller group of people.

Event Report Statistics

Bridges of RGH – Mr. Clemmons presented the quarterly report for Bridges.    There were 97 people served in the inpatient program and 46 served in the outpatient program.

Heart Havens – Mr. Paluszak reported that he was the new Quality & Continuous Improvement Director for Heart Havens.  Committee members had not received Heart Havens quarterly reports.  Mr. Paluszak said he would send those out this week.  Mr. Jones said that for the next meeting, he must have two signed copies of the Cooperative Agreement.  Heart Havens to present 3rd and 4th quarter report at the next LHRC meeting.  

Middle Peninsula Northern Neck Community Services Board - Ms. Brown presented the quarterly report for the Middle Peninsula Northern Neck Community Services Board.  There were 2,813 individuals served this reporting quarter.  A licensure modification was granted to change the population served from elementary age to high school age children in a therapeutic day treatment site at T. C. Walker Education Center in Gloucester.  A licensure service modification was received to add a location for emergency services at 26 Office Park Drive, Kilmarnock, Virginia.  The CSB has notified the Office of Licensing of its intent to make this location a secure Crisis Intervention Team Assessment Site.  Ms. Brown reported that the CSB had submitted a licensure service modification application to license Intensive Care Coordination, but was notified that this service did not need to be licensed.  

SOLA , Inc. – Ms. Hogge presented the quarterly report for SOLA, Inc.  She reported that 25 individuals were served this quarter.

The Brambles – Mr. Briggs presented the quarterly report for The Brambles.  There were 41 individuals served in their residential program and 47 served in the day support program.

Ms. Wyatt reminded everyone that Committee members needed to receive the first pages of the quarterly report also.

Wall Residences – Ms. Wood presented the quarterly report for Wall Residences.  Eight individuals were served this quarter.  They had three service additions.  They will be hosting the January LHRC meeting.

Brothers’ Keeper – Mr. Alley presented the quarterly report for Brothers’ Keeper.  They served 30 individuals this quarter.  Ms. Wyatt asked that he send Committee members their CHRIS report.

New Day Counseling – Ms. Allen was not in attendance at this time.

Empowering Youth for Positive Change - The quarterly report for Empowering Youth for Positive Change was presented.  They served 24 individuals this quarter.  Their policy number 870 regarding record retention and management was amended.  Mr. Jones asked that they use the proper quarterly reporting forms.

Pathways Counseling Services – Mr. Williams presented the quarterly report for Pathways Counseling Services.

Adjust to Life Behavioral Services – Mr. Mickens presented the quarterly report for Adjust to Life Behavioral Services.  They served six individuals this quarter.  

Eastern Virginia Adult Care – Ms. McClary said they had no clients at this time.  Mr. Jones asked that they mail their report, even though they had no incidents.  
New Day Counseling – Ms. Allen joined the meeting.  She presented the quarterly report for New Day Counseling.  

Old Business

Dragon Flyte Enterprises was not in attendance.  Their request for approval of their program rules of conduct, behavior management plan, and policies and procedures will be placed on the January meeting agenda.

Advocates Report

Mr. Jones introduced Mr. John Barrett, State Human Rights Committee member.  

Mr. Barrett said that regulations require that state members attend local Committee meetings.  He thanked the members for dedicating their time to this Committee.  He said that one of the top priorities of the State Human Rights Committee is to make sure local committees do not have any member vacancies.  

Mr. Jones noted that the Code of Virginia mandates that the local Committee membership consist of a health care provider and a consumer as two of its members.  If there is a vacancy on the Committee for over a year, the Committee can be disbanded.

Mr. Jones reminded affiliates to not email their quarterly reports and to make sure they use the new reporting forms.  Also, reports must be received two weeks prior to the meeting.

Mr. Jones explained the difference in the procedures when adding a site location and adding a service.

Adding a site location -  A letter is written to the LHRC Chair stating that this is a new site location and that the same policies and procedures will be followed.  A copy of this letter must be sent to Mr. Jones and the licensing specialist.   Once the letter goes out, the site is automatically affiliated.  The announcement of the new site location will also be made at the LHRC meeting.

Adding a service – A human rights verification form must be completed and sent to Deb Lochart, along with the program rules, behavior management plan, and policies and procedures.  The affiliate will receive a letter from Ms. Lochart.  Once this letter is received, a copy of this letter along with the program rules, behavior management plan, and policies and procedures  must be sent to Mr. Jones at the Office of Human Rights and to the Committee members.  This information must be sent two weeks prior to the meeting.

Mr. Jones noted that the affiliates should review meeting minutes and print a copy of the minutes for their records especially if they presented any at the meeting.    

Mr. Jones reported that Mr. Daye had changed Committee Advocates.  Ms. Simona Haqq will be taking over this Committee.

Executive Session

On the motion of Dr. Cairns seconded by Ms. Henderson, the LHRC voted to go into Executive Session pursuant to VA Code 2.2-3711 (A) 4, for the protection of the privacy of individuals in personal matters not related to public business, namely for the purpose of hearing from the Middle Peninsula Northern Neck Community Services Board, SOLA, Inc. and The Brambles, for the review of patient information pursuant to the regulations.

Dr. Cairns moved that the Committee return to open session.  Ms. Henderson seconded the motion which passed unanimously.  Each member of the Committee certified to the best of their knowledge, only private business matters lawfully exempted from statutory open meeting requirements and only private business matters identified in the motion to convene the executive session were discussed in executive session.

Adjourn

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned..

Respectfully,
Gail Slaughter








